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Greetings Richland Champion Students and Parents!  

 

What a great start to the school year! 

 

Thank you for your patience during arrival and dismissal.  Please do not fret; it will get better.  We are very 

meticulous with the arrival and dismissal process at the beginning of each school year because we want to 

ensure that all students are going to the correct places.  

 

On tomorrow, Wednesday, August 12th, we will open our back bus loop to car riders that are traveling from 

Shug Jordan only from 7:30-7:50. Drop-off in the back loop will begin after the buses and daycare vans have 

dropped off.   

 

In addition, note the following for safety purposes: 

1. Parking at the tennis center, on Richland Road between us and the tennis center, and at the AU Club is 

strictly prohibited.  There is a detailed video on our car line procedures located on our website. 

 

2. Please have your child prepared to get out of the car when we open the doors, it will help the carline 

move a lot faster. Further, do not worry about being late, we will not issue tardies until everyone gets the 

carline routine down, which should be soon!   

 

3. Hangtags will be issued to all students this afternoon. We will not allow any driver in the carline to pick 

up a student in the afternoons if they do not have a hangtag.  Drivers will be asked to park and show ID 

in the main office and the student will be released after the carline is complete. 

 

4. If your child is a walker, you should have your hangtag to pick them up as well, if not, you will be asked 

to walk to the main office and show your ID.  Then your child will not be released until dismissal is 

complete. Parking on campus, or at the tennis center, is strictly prohibited if your child is a walker. 

5. Lastly, our PTO wanted me to share with everyone that you can join our PTO and order RES t-shirts by 

visiting the RES website under the “For Parents” tab and by clicking PTO (or click here). They will be 

taking orders through MySchool Bucks.   

 

 

Please know that you are welcome to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Have a great rest of the week and “Go Champions!” 

 

Jeffery Johnson 

 

https://www.auburnschools.org/domain/496

